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OUR 50th  CONSECUTIVE ISSUE! 
 

 

Our Knights of Columbus Council 3956 was well represented at this yearõs State Convention including 

Grand Knight Mark Garcellano and family, Deputy Grand Knight Dave Kudla  and Valerie ,  Father Suresh 

Not pictured - Recorder elect Sean Roland and District Deputy Ray Bilyk  

The State Convention was a great success! It is clear that  the Bishops, State Officers, 

presenters, and hotel employees worked hard to put on an outstanding convention. Even the 

Michigan weather cooperated, as it was a beautiful spring week. The theme that I took away 

from the convention was that we, the Knights,  need to continue to grow our faith and 

membership in order to help each other, mentor our new brothers, which result s in becoming 

better men, better husbands, better fathers which would further result in improved families 

and positively impacting our Cath olic Church. In my opinion, that goal is a worthy effort.  ð GK 

Mark Garcellano 
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On Wednesday morning a Mass was held at St. Anneõs Church. After a Mass, there was a 

procession with the Eucharist to the Grand Hotel, about a mile away. At the Grand, th e 

Eucharist was setup up for Adoration. In the afternoon, there was a convention opening mass 

celebrated by Archbishop of Archdiocese of Detroit, Most Reverend Allen Vigneron in the 

Grandõs theatre. The conventionõs opening meeting was held later that nigh t . 

Here are some quick highlights- 

¶ Globally, the Order membership grew to over 2,070,000 members  

¶ Life insurance in force grew to $126.1 billion USD  

¶ The Order raised over $3 million USD to ASAP (Assistance Support After Pregnancy) 

¶ The Order raised $20 milli on USD for relief of war -ravaged Ukraine. 

¶ The Order distributed 149,000 coats to kids. 

Here are some quick Michigan State Council highlights- 

¶ Over 1 million hours of Charitable service were volunteered.  

¶ $6.5 million USD raised for charity.  

¶ 10,872 coats were distributed for kids. 

¶ $171,000 USD raised for ASAP. 

¶ All 7 bishops from the 7 Michigan Diocese supported the state convention.  

¶ Supreme Senior Vice President Membership/Marketing Mark McMullen was a special 

guest of the convention . 

  

REPORT FROM GRAND KNIGHT MARK GARCELLANO 

 

My Fellow Brother Knights! Let me begin by thanking the 

membership for allowing me to be one of the delegates 

representing the Bernard P. OõBrien Council at the 123rd 

Michigan Knights of Columbus State Convention. As was in 

recent years, the convention was held on Mackinac Island at the 

Grand Hotel which will continue to hold the convention through 

2030.  

 

This yearõs conventionõs agenda was the following: 
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ADORATION AND RESOLUTION 

Being a Knight helps make a better man, husband, and father which in turn improves the family 

which also in turn improves the Catholic Church.  Friday began with a convention Memorial Mass 

presided by Bishop Jeffrey Walsh from the Diocese of Gaylord. Later that morning, the closing 

meeting was held. The state officers were re -elected to their positions and resolutions were 

voted on. One verbal resolution of note brought up by t he State Deputy Christopher Kolumjec, 

was the need of an increase in state taxes due to rising costs of inflation of 1 dollar per period 

(summer and winter). In all, the current $5 per period to $6 per period is a total annual tax of 

$12 per council member . In the end the delegates voted to pass the tax increase.  

 

 

      

On the agenda will be our upcoming Second Annual Tony Cerezo Golf and Lunch Event, the 
River Cruise, Picnic and Festival. Please make the time to attend. Your community needs ! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO BROTHER RAY BILYK! 

Awards were handed out Thursday beginning in 

the morning with a convention Mass presided by 

Bishop John Doerfler from the Diocese of 

Marquette. Later in the morning, an awards 

presentation was held. Our Worthy District  

Deputy Ray Bilyk was Awarded the Golden 

Knight Award! Congratulations Brother Ray!  

 

Later Thursday morning there was a living 

Rosary conducted on the front lawn of the 

Grand. It was beautiful!  In the afternoon we 

attend the diocese Caucus Meetings to discuss 

Michigan Council initiatives and goals.  

WEDNESDAY JUNE 7, 2023 MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
K of C Council 3956 Regular Business Meeting (St Pius 
Social Hall) Social Hour begins at 6:00 p.m. followed by 
one hour meeting beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Please bring a 
friend! 
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MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT DEPUTY RAY BILYK 

 

 
 

We are hosting an exemplification on June 25. It will be run by the state exemplification team. 

We are requesting the honor guard to come to the 11am mass  that day . Afterward, we will have 

a brief meal paid for by the state . 

 

The Wyandotte Independence Day Parade is July 4. The Color Corp will be marching. All 

members can march. Afterwards t here will be hot dogs and drinks at the Wyandotte Council . 

 

The OõBrien Council Officerõs Installation is scheduled for July 29 at the Wyandotte council 

begins at 7:00 p.m. Dinner will follow. The entire council and their wives are invited to attend.  

 

Thursday August 10-August 13 is State camping. Many amenities and activities . More details to 

come. We have also submitted a request for th e honor guard for heritage days parade on June 

17 11am. There will be a sign -up genius for the parade.  

 

Ray J. Bilyk - District Deputy 105 , Archdiocese of Detroit - Michigan Region 5 
Cell/Text: 313 -247-2110 - DD105@mikofc.org 

HERE ARE YOUR K OF C COUNCIL 3956 2023-2024 

OFFICERS  

Grand Knight-   Mark Garcellano 

Deputy Grand Knight-  Dave Kudla 

Chancellor-   Dick Gregoire  

Recorder-   Sean Roland 

Treasurer-   Steven Pochini  

Advocate-   Bill Robert  

Warden-   Larry Rossi  

Inside Guard-   Joe Hernandez   

Outside Guard-  Ryan Daw 

1st Year Trustee-  Brian Batko   

2nd Year Trustee-  Franz Albrecht 

3 Year Trustee-  Thomas Monteleon   

Financial Secretary   Ray Bilyk  
Chaplain-   Fr. Suresh Rajaian 
 
 

 

Congratulations to newly elected officer of this Bernard OõBrien 

Council #3956, particularly first -time officers and directors. Some of 

you have only been members for a relatively short time compared to 

many of us veterans. We sincerely appreciate your commitment to this 

council and the good work we do.   

 

We met our K of C state goal for membership, so now the next goal is 

to beat Texas. There will be membership incentives for July, August, 

September. We should start planning now.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:DD105@mikofc.org
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Well, I certainly hope this is not about council #3956 -Bernard P. OõBrien.  The author of this 

article and council are unknown.  At the end of the article, he stated he would just stay home 

and watch TV. 

 

If any of my brother knights feel this way, please let someone know.  If you feel youõre out on 

your own, come sit by me.  Iõll gladly talk to you and find out your interests.  If you have any 

questions about the K of C, I will try to answer them. If I don õt know the answer, Iõll find out 

for you.   

 

We try to make everyone feel welcome and at home.  Remember, we are the ones who are 

blessed to have you. We donõt want you to stay home and watch TV unless you want to watch 

the K of C movie about Mother Teresa. So, if this article is about you -come see me.  Iõll gladly 

talk to anyone.  

 

Respectfully,  

Deputy Grand Knight, Dave Kudla 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Bay Bilyk who was elected Navigator and to Mark Garcellano who was re-

elected Captain of the 4th degree.  

 

July 4th  Wyandotte Parade organizers asked for our councilõs direct support.  We will plan 

again as we did last year to pass out tootsie rolls to the children.   

 
General Assembly Meetingsð 4th Tuesday of the month, 7:00 PM - 8:00PM @ Wyandotte K of C. 
4th Degree Exemplification scheduled throughout the year. For more information , please call 

Mark Garcellano at 734-968-6900  (markgarcellano@yahoo.com 

 

A MESSAGE FROM DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT DAVE KUDLA  
 

òLost In The Crowdó 

There was an article in the April Michigan Columbian paper which 

was titled, òIõm the Guy.ó  It was an article about a man who 

joined the K of C and was left out at meetings.  No one really 

socialized with him, asked about him, or invited him to any of 

their events.  It also amused him why we would spend so much 

time and effort recruiting new members while he was left to f end 

for him himself.  In a direct quote from the article:  òAll they 

need to do was make me feel needed, wanted and WELCOME.ó 

 
 

mailto:markgarcellano@yahoo.com
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When asked if Jefferson Davis (Confederacy President) when caught should be hanged? Lincoln 
replied he would not feel bad if he escaped out of the country. General Grant also asked Lincoln 
what terms of Surrender should be offered to General Leeõs army of Virginia? Lincoln replied 
unconditional surrender, leaving their arms and allowing them to take their horse to return 
home so they could plow the earth on their farms. Quite magnanimous by any standards!  
 
It was truly unfortunate that Lincoln didnõt live to carry out the reconstruction of the south. 
What was even more telling of his wisdom,  was that it was a blueprint for the Marshall plan in 
Europe and McArthurõs plan in Japan after World War II . Lincolnõs son Tad (12) was asked by a 
newspaper man if the  Confederate officers captured should be hanged? He responded, as if his 
father spoke, no we shouldnõt hand them but hold on to them. Lincoln found great comfort and 
guidance from reading his bible in the war. I am sure we can learn from such a Man!  
 
Another thought; at our recent  officers meeting, I suggested that we make a presentation 

during an upcoming mass a recap of the programs and events we have sponsored in the last 

year to show people what our council is all about  

 
 
 

 
 
Help is needed for St. Pius Rummage Sale scheduled for June 24th  at 3:00 pm to pack things 

into boxes and stack them.  

MESSAGE FROM PAST GRAND KNIGHT and ADVOCATE BILL ROBERT 

 

Being a fan of history, I am reading a book entitled òLincoln and 

the Fight for Peaceó by John Avlon and I am in awe of Abraham 

Lincolnõs life story. He had every reason to be bitter with the 

names he was called (ape-like, the ugliest human alive and many 

more) and the tremendous loss of life during the Civil War. But in 

biographies of him he responded  with humorous stories and the 

need to reunify our broken country. When the Radical Republicans 

(Republicans that wanted retribution and public executions of the 

Southõs leaders) pushed for a righteous Peace, Lincoln stated that 

we need to forgive and move on rebuilding our unified country . 

MESSAGE FROM TRUSTEE AND COR DIRECTOR BRIAN BATKO 
 
The Motorcycle blessing on Saturday, May 13th went well. There 

were 32 people plus Knights on Bikes. People loved the shirts . 

There was discussion to start the consecration  from 8:00 am. To 

9:00 am. next year to get better attendance. Father Suresh was 

very pleased with the turnout.  

Many of the local councils have started their own blessing for 
motorcycle riders from their parish.  
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At our officersõ meeting it was suggested that we  sell our popular Reubens Sandwiches at the 

hot dog concession. They have been a big hit at our meetings and social events. Our new Cor 

Chairman and Trustee Brian Batko will be  checking with the festival chairperson about maybe 

getting a Christian band to play on Sunday before or during the festival . 

 

Both our Sunday Donuts and Charity Family Breakfasts will be missed during the summer but 

will return in the fall. Thank you to  Chuck DeGroat and our many other brother knights that 

help prepare, cook, and serve many fine breakfasts  for our parishioners.  

ST. PIUS FIELD DAY, 2023                                                                                                        
Monday, June 5th, members of our council assisted organizer Mark Camilleri by manning 
stations for a fun series of games for the students as they complete the 2022 -2023 school 
year. This was our K of C councilõs last sponsored event for what has been a very busy year.  

   
 

   

MESSAGE FROM FINANCIAL SECRETARY RAY BILYK  
We already have 7 sponsors for our Third Annual Golf outing.  

We need players so we should begin marketing it . We should 

invite the people who played last year  

 

We will be in charge of the  the dime toss and hot dog stand 

again at the St. Pius Festival. We have been asked to help 

with coffee. This year the event go on from Friday through 

Sunday. Volunteers will be needed.  

 


